

TOWN OF TALTY
BOARD OF ALDERMEN

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 16, 2014

The Town of Talty held a Public Hearing on Tuesday, September 16, 2014 beginning at 7:00 p.m. at the Trinity Family Church in Talty, Texas.  Following the Public Hearing, the Board of Aldermen held its regular monthly meeting.

I.
Open Public Hearing.   Mayor Farthing opened the public hearing on the proposed Budget for the 2015 fiscal year (October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015).  The proposed Budget was available for viewing.  No one signed in to speak.  
II.
Close Public Hearing.  After hearing no comment, Mayor Farthing closed the public 
hearing.
A Motion was made by Brad Davis to close the public hearing.


Seconded:

Al Werning


Vote:


4-0; motion carried and the Public Hearing was closed.

III.
Call to Order:  Mayor Farthing called the general meeting to order at 7:05 p.m., and announced a quorum.  Aldermen present were Brad Davis, Frank Garrison, Al Werning, and Kevin Williams. Also present was Jerry Reed, Town Administrator, and Sherry Bagby, Town 
Secretary.   Mayor Pro Tem Mildred Brice was absent.
IV.
Invocation & Pledge of Allegiance:  Everyone rose for the invocation by Brad Davis.  
Everyone recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

V.
Citizen Participation:  Dan Swanson, a resident of Shamrock Ridge, signed in to 
discuss the vacant lot and possible new business at 10580 FM 1641, in the ETJ.  Talty  
requires building permits in the ETJ, but currently a building permit has not been 
requested.

VI.
Action Items:
1.
The Board heard from Bob Greiner regarding new tenants in the commercial 
metal buildings on Amelia Way and Michael Talty Avenue (CR215).

A Motion was made by Brad Davis to approve the following tenants:

(a)
Lone Wolf Estate & Auction Services;



(b)
Texas Castle, Inc.



(c) 
Steel Warehouse, Inc.



(d)
HB’s Gym (fitness training);


Seconded:
Al Werning


Vote:

4-0; Motion carried

2.
The Board reviewed the Minutes of August 19, 2014.  


A Motion was made by Al Werning to approve the Minutes as submitted.

Seconded:
Kevin Williams

Vote:

3-0; Brad Davis abstained.  Motion carried.  
3.
The Board reviewed and discussed the August 2014 Financial Report prepared by Murrey & Co.

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to approve the August 2014 Financial Report as submitted by Murrey & Co.
Seconded:
Al Werning
Vote:

4-0; Motion carried.  

4.
The Board discussed the need to add the new Town Administrator, Jerry Reed, as a signatory to the City Bank accounts in accordance with Ordinance No. 2006-001.
A Motion was made by Brad Davis to approve Jerry Reed, Town Administrator, as a signatory on the City Bank accounts.



Seconded:
Kevin Williams



Vote:

4-0; Motion carried.

5.
The Board discussed improving the building security for the municipal court office.  The Board considered three bids to remodel the office to add a pay window and create a separate lobby.  There is approximately $6,000 in the building security fund to pay for the construction.

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to add a security wall and pay window up to $6,000.



Seconded:
Al Werning


Vote:

4-0; Motion carried.  
6.
The Board discussed the conditions of the roads and the repairs that need to be done.  Jerry Reed led the discussion on different ways to pay for the roads.

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to table this decision until further information is obtained.



Seconded:
Kevin Williams


Vote:

4-0; Motion carried.

7.
The Board discussed adopting the 2014 National Electrical Code.


A Motion was made by Al Werning to adopt the 2014 NEC.


Seconded:
Kevin Williams


Vote:

4-0; Motion carried.

8.
The Board discussed adopting the new budget for fiscal year October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015.

A Motion was made by Al Werning to adopt the new budget for fiscal year October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015.



Seconded:
Kevin Williams



Vote:

4-0; Motion carried.

V.
Executive Session
In accordance with Section 551.072 of the Texas Government Code, at approximately 8:27 pm. the Board convened into executive session for the purpose of discussing the purchase of real property for a town hall facility.  Also present by invitation of the Board were Chief of Police Mike Hoskins, and Town Secretary, Sherry Bagby.  

A Motion was made by Brad Davis to close the executive session.




Seconded:
Al Werning




Vote:

4-0; motion carried, and the Executive Session closed.
A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to move forward with the decision made in Executive Session to allow Jerry Reed to begin the negotiating process for real property.




Seconded:
Brad Davis




Vote:

3-0; Kevin Williams abstained.  Motion carried.

Discussion Items
1.
Status of purchase of property to be placed on the Agenda for October 21, 2014.
VII.
Adjourn:
  
After no further business, Mayor Farthing adjourned the meeting at 9:30 p.m.








Date:  



___________

Mayor Larry Farthing

Town Secretary, Sherry Bagby

September 16, 2014
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